Yorkshire North and East District: District Leadership Team
19 May 2022

MinutesSummary

Present: Leslie Newton, Nic Bentley, Siân Henderson, Malcolm Lucas, Naomi Prince, Andrew Brown
In attendance: Mark Griffin
Apologies: Alister McClure, Emma Crippen, Bev Duffy, Bridget Bennett, Neville Simpson

1. Welcome and opening devotions		
The Chair led devotions to open the meeting

2. Minutes of previous meeting on 15 March 2022  	
The minutes were approved

3. Matters arising and carried forward items		
a. New Places for New People – David Perry will continue to lead this work as a supernumerary and is currently drawing together an initial team.
b. Net Zero work – £100k grant has been awarded from Centrica for work on eight chapels.
c. JDS strategy – Alister McClure led two workshops at Synod which will hopefully help us move forward with developing a District Community of Practice. 

4. Chair’s update		
· Stationing – details of two late changes to stations affecting the district were provided. The stationing training meeting has taken place, with the inclusion of Unconscious Bias training.
· Probationers – Louisa Haynes and Helen Hickson will be going forward to ordination this summer.
· World Church partnership – Richard Teal has been in contact with Leslie Newton and a partnership discussion paper will be drawn up before his trip to Kenya.
· District Vision group – a second meeting has taken place this week
· Chair’s commitments out of district

5. Noting of decisions made by email since last meeting	 
Agreement to cease worship at Bolton Methodist Church, Pocklington and Market Weighton Circuit

6. Finance		
· The annual report and financial statements for the year ending 31 August 2021 were approved for submission to the Charity Commission.

· The annual meeting of circuit treasurers has taken place and there was a positive and supportive spirit in evidence. A conversation on the detailed application of the allocation formula took place and a change to the ‘cap and collar’ percentages was agreed.

· Payments to Mark Griffin for consultancy work at Hull International House will be recovered from the House’s funds in due course.

· Hull City Centre fund continues to support the work at Selby Street Mission. A withdrawal of £15,000 was approved to cover the usual running costs plus work to the flat roof and internal decoration.

· There are insufficient funds in the YIH account to cover the agreed contribution to the York University Chaplaincy for this final year at the current level. It was agreed to cover the shortfall of £24,000 from the District Advance Fund. When the Cornerstone premises are sold, DAF will be reimbursed from the proceeds.

7. DAF: digital grant policy	
A proposal to focus on funding training rather than hardware in response to a grant request for digital equipment was discussed. It was agreed that expensive equipment is not usually required in church situations where existing equipment and commonly-held devices would be adequate, with appropriate training. Gracious Street will be encouraged to revise their grant application in consultation with Elliot Crippen.

8. Personnel update:		
· CST Leader – the position has been re-advertised in a revised form. The financial arrangements will be reviewed in September.
· District Administrator – Josephine Grinsdale-Cook has been appointed as district administrator. Aan appointment has been made and a handover period will be arranged.
· District Safeguarding Officer – a letter of resignation has been received from Katy Spencer-Madden who is leaving to pursue a career with the police force. Carolyn Godfrey will cover urgent work between Katy leaving and a new appointment starting. Leslie Newton will consult with the Connexional team and neighbouring districts before beginning the recruitment process.

9. Hull International House	
Mark Griffin led a discussion on his update report on the House. The following points were noted:
· The IMG suspended operation for some weeks and risk assessments were not managed appropriately during that period
· There are weaknesses in leadership and governance at Open Doors that impacts on HIH
· Legal advice is being sought
· A training programme for staff and the IMG will be put in place
· Supervision of management should be introduced
· It will be important to move into strategic thinking for the future of HIH over the summer, as the requirements for safe operation become clear
· The support provided to residents should be clearly identified as non-formalised care, provided by non-professional staff. Accommodation provided for low-risk residents could be manageable, but this would exclude First Steps referrals.
· The expenditure required to get the building fit for purpose could be prohibitive.
· Long-term tenants may have rights which have not been considered.
· It was agreed that the District does not have the resources to offer professional care and support to high-needs residents. If the House was to continue to operate in the longer term, it would need to be as an accommodation provider to an identifiable, low-risk group. Once the strategic options are more clearly understood, there will be further consideration of the mission and vision of HIH, within the parameters of a building that will require extensive remedial work and renovation.

10. Connexional review of the structure of districts 
A Connexional paper on the reconfiguration of districts was circulated prior to the meeting. The following points from the paper were noted:
· Each region becomes a district
· Each district has one Chair with additional leadership staff funded centrally

 The meeting was asked to reflect on the following questions:
1. Does your District see its future as being part of a larger unit based on your current stationing region?
2. Does the District wish to consider a future as part of another stationing region or new district?
3. Does the District believe that the mission of the Church is now best served by one or
more Circuits being part of a different District?

The purpose and value of the proposed restructure were not clear to the meeting. There is no evidence that the proposals would aid the mission of the church, improve governance, or save money. It was agreed not to respond to the questions until the more detailed Conference paper becomes available, and for Siân to inform the Connexion of this decision.It was agreed that no response to the Connexion would be made until the more detailed report to Conference can be considered.

11. Wesley Chapel Harrogate, City Centre Status	
Further investigations into the request for city centre status have taken place and theThe proposal is being re-considered by the circuit.

12. Circuit 17 – verbal update		
A meeting with Andy Haynes has recently taken place. Pocklington and Market Weighton Circuit have agreed to operate as one church on several sites and would be interested in working under the banner of Circuit 17. Pateley Bridge also remain interested in pursuing their future as part of Circuit 17.  It is anticipated that an application will be made for the new circuit to come into operation for September 2023. It is likely that the circuit would need to employ a manager that would have responsibility for property/finance/administration.Two existing circuits have expressed an interest in working under the Circuit 17 banner from 2023, should the proposal to create a new circuit be approved by the Conference of 2023.
	
13. Closing prayer		
2

